
 

Taking care of the sewer network in Tay Street & 
Shore Road – Project Update. 

 

We are continuing our upgrade works to the 
existing sewer at the bottom of Tay Street at the 
railway bridge and Shore Road to provide 
additional capacity to support the city’s 
continuing growth, while also reducing the risk of 
sewer flooding affecting low-lying areas near the 
Tay between Muirton and the City Centre. Work 
onsite has been progressing well. 
 
Update: Tay Street   
The reinstatement work at Tay Street was 
completed by Perth and Kinross Council and 
partially opened as a cul-de-sac. Entry and Exit 
is from the junction of Canal Street. Tay Street 
will remain closed at the Railway Bridge until 
late spring. The traffic lights have been 
reactivated at the Canal Street Junction to 
control flow of traffic in/out of Tay Street North. 
. 
   

Image:  Tay Street drone footage. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

During this phase of work in Tay Street 
We will be working on the existing live sewer. To 
enable this work, we require to bypass a section of 
the main sewer line. By using large pumps and a 
temporary overland pipe, this will allow us to isolate 
the section of sewer that we need to work on whilst 
maintaining wastewater flows through the sewer 
network, Please note this is weather dependant.  
 

 
Image: Drone footage of over pumping set up.  

 
Shore Road Update:   
Work is progressing well in Shore Road, and we 
would like to thank the businesses for their patience 
and co-operation whilst we continue this section of 
work. Work will continue at the top end of Shore 
Road at junction of Marshall Place until late spring. 
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Shore Road Traffic Management 

The 3-way traffic lights in place on Edinburgh 
Road at the junction with Friarton Road are being 
manually controlled between the hours of 
15:30pm and 17:30pm Monday -Friday. In 
addition, Cromlix Road will be closed at the 
junction with Friarton Road during the hours of 
15:30PM-17:30PM Monday to Friday to prevent 
commuters utilising this road as a short cut.  

The alternative exit route for HGVs only is still in 
operation via the roadway at the southern edge of 
the Lesser South Inch. CCTV is now in operation 
to monitor this HGV only route, Please note there 
is no excuse for abuse, physical or verbal abuse 
towards our staff will not be tolerated. Please 
show our site staff the respect they deserve while 
they are working to upgrade the sewer network.  
All incidents will be reported.  

Entry and Exit from the South Inch Car Park is 
from the bottom end via Friarton industrial estate 
utilising the previous entry only.  

Please note the car park is now Pay and Display 
as installed and operated by Perth and Kinross 
Council.  

Image: South Inch Car Park  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

We worked together with charity group Beautiful 
Perth to have gardening beds planted at Tay 
Street. This is part of Scottish Water’s plans to 
leave a legacy in Perth following on from the 
major project. 

 
Image: Tay Street. 

 
Project Information:  Further information about 
our project can be found at 
www.scottishwater.co.uk/Perth 
 
We thank you for your patience, co-operation 
and understanding whilst we continue these 
essential works. 
 
If you have any further queries, please contact 
Scottish Water customer helpline on 0800 
0778778 quoting ‘Capital/512555/CWA/Perth’. 
 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 

Jennifer Renton  
Customer Manager  
Caledonia Water Alliance 


